HUDSON HEADLINER

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: Dec. 1st JH BB at Home @ 5:30 pm

Dec. 7th-11th JH BB WEMO Tournament @ Archie

Dec. 8th Picture Retakes

Dec. 14th Board Meeting @ 7:30 pm

Dec. 18th Christmas Parties/ 1st Semester ends

Preschool: I hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving weekend! I look forward to returning this Wednesday, December 2nd! We have so many fun things to learn and do in December! Don't forget to send a backpack! The weather looks much cooler, so please dress in layers and don't forget your mask! - **Miss Stacie**

Kind: Welcome back! I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving break! This week my class will start learning the suffix sound -at and -ap. We will be making words that have these endings and also discussing the sound. My class will also be diving into a new book called "Bear Snores On". We will continue learning about the setting, characters, and we will be making predictions as to what we think will happen next in the book. I will also be adding three new Sight Words to our list: see, is, and it. I have made some flashcard sets for kids to help with sight words. Please let me know, if I need to make any more. Let's have a great week! - Miss

1st/2nd: I hope you enjoyed your child's Thankful Books as much as they enjoyed making them! Students will be working on a Garland of Good Deeds project for Christmas. There will be a spelling test on Friday. The 2nd graders have a review week and will be tested over all of the words. Please quiz your child on their basic math facts. It's important for students to know these quickly and

3rd/4th: I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving break and was able to enjoy it with your loved ones. I know I did. I am glad to see your children's faces today as we finish up this month of November. This week in our class, we will continue to work on learning the parts of speech in Language Arts. We will primarily focus on adverbs. In Science, we will be starting Chapter 4 in both grades. I am going to have the kids start learning how to take notes and develop some much needed study skills. I would like to see more work on Xtra Math in order to get those basic facts learned. I am going to try more devices available for the kids to practice their math facts while here at school as well. Soon we will be moving into multiplication facts but before we can do that, they must know their addition facts. I think with continued work at home and at school, our kiddos will be able to master this. Thanks for all of your help at home! Here's to a good week ahead. - Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: I hope everyone enjoyed their Thanksgiving break! In Writing, 5th and 6th graders will still be looking at poetry and how to use personification and alliteration correctly. In Science, 5th grade will start a new chapter on cells and 6th grade will be reading about elements, compounds, and mixtures. In English, both grades will go over adjectives and adverbs. In Reading, students are on Ch. 11 and 12 of our Lit. Circle book "Number the Stars" and they will present roles on Friday. In Social Studies, 5th grade will start learning about the events leading up to the Revolutionary War and 6th grade will read about early Native Americans. 6th grade will have a Presidents test over #1-30 on Friday. 7/8 Comm. Arts: Students will finish reading Section 4 of "Anne Frank" this week and will begin working on character posters. Don't forget- 2nd Quarter AR book requirements are due in two weeks - Monday, Dec.

7th/8th: I hope everybody had a safe and happy Thanksgiving. In science, 7th grade will continue with their unit on astronomy with emphasis on stars and galaxies. Eighth grade will be continuing their unit on cells and their structure and function. In social studies, seventh grade will be finishing up on ancient civilizations of Asia and will soon be talking about Europe and the middle ages. Eighth grade will be talking about the United States at the beginning of the 19th century. **EIGHTH GRADE DIORAMAS DUE DECEMBER 1ST.** I appreciate the patience of everyone concerned of late, and later on this week, I plan to spend some time

making sure everybody is caught up to speed. -Mr. Ewing

************************************** MUSIC: For the next couple of weeks we will study the origin and history of some of those all-time favorite Christmas songs. Most - Miss Stacie songs come from poems. It will be interesting to see if our favorite songs started as poems! ********************************* CHARACTER ED WORD FOR DECEMBER: ATTITUDE To familiarize the older students with Google slides, they -Miss Stacie will be completing a presentation. MISSOURI'S TRAUMA INFORMED SCHOOLS INITIATIVE: dese.mo.gov/trauma informed REMINDER: If you are entering a poster in the Appleton City Sesquicentennial Poster contest, they are due by January 31, 2021. We have extra guideline forms, if your student needs one. *************************** CHRISTMAS PARTY HELPERS: PK: Snack - Ann Struchtemeyer, Drink - Briana Siebert, Plates/Napkins - Kamber Grishow K: Snack - Stacie Flagg, Drink - Stacie Varns, Plates/Napkins - Bridget Merryfield 1st/2nd: Snack - Shelley Davis, Drink - Stacie Varns, Plates/Napkins - Haylee Smith 3rd/4th: Snack - Shelley Davis, Drink - Nichole Munsterman, Plates/Napkins - Erin Snyder 5th/6th: Snack - Amber Brownsberger, Drink - Wendy Engeman, Plates/Napkins - Jody Hellwig 7th/8th: Snack - Kadeena Nitchals, Drink - Wendy Engeman, Plates/Napkins - Jody Hellwig

CHRISTMAS GIFT EXCHANGE: \$5.00 limit

Pre K – draw names, K – boy bring boy gift, girl bring girl gift, $1^{st}/2^{nd}$ – boy bring boy gift, girl bring girl gift, $3^{rd}/4^{th}$ – draw names, $5^{th}/6^{th}$ – boy bring boy gift, girl bring girl gift, $7^{th}/8^{th}$ – draw names

ALLOWED IN THE BUILDING AT THIS TIME. THANK YOU! Christmas parties are December 18th.

PLEASE SEND ITEMS TO SCHOOL WITH YOUR CHILD, AS THERE ARE NO VISITORS